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Learn Together, Achieve Together 

  

Dear Parents/ Carers,        29th May 2020 
 

As you may have seen from yesterday’s government briefing, schools will be welcoming 

back Nursey, Reception, Year 1 and Year 6 pupils plus those pupils from key worker 

parents on Monday June 1st. (We have already contacted parents in those year groups so 

we are well aware of who will be returning on Monday). 
 

You have already been sent comprehensive and thorough plans about the return in 

accordance with government advice and guidance. The safety of children and staff is 

our utmost priority. 
 

As you are aware from our Risk Assessment, a range of approaches and actions will be 

employed to do this. These include: 
 

 minimising contact with individuals who are unwell by ensuring that those who have 

Coronavirus symptoms, or who have someone in their household who does, do not 

attend the school 

 cleaning hands more often than usual - washing hands thoroughly for 20 seconds with 

running water and soap and drying them thoroughly and/or using alcohol hand rub or 

sanitizer, ensuring that all parts of the hands are covered 

 ensuring good respiratory hygiene by promoting the ‘catch it, bin it, kill it’ approach 

 cleaning frequently touched surfaces often using standard products, such as detergents 

and bleach 

 minimising contact and mixing by altering, as much as possible, the environment -  

classroom layouts, timetables (staggered entrance, exit, lunch and break times) 
 

To ensure you are fully up to date with all areas of need, please ensure you have read 

the Risk Assessment and also the parental guidance sheet which were both sent out last 

week and are also on the school’s website.  
 

To ensure we move further forward, I will be sending the following information: 
 

 Information on facial coverings and face masks 

 A flow chart for suspected cases 

 A behaviour policy which MUST be adhered to for everyone’s safety 

 Site photos and entrance and exit photos to support your child’s return 
 

If you have any further questions, please call the school.  
 

We look forward to welcoming some pupils back next week. 
 

Kind regards and take care,  

Simon Russell 

Headteacher 


